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                      MEETING POSTING  
 

TOWN OF NANTUCKET  
Pursuant to MGL Chapter 30A, § 18-25 

All meeting notices and agenda must be filed and time stamped with the 
Town Clerk’s Office and posted at least 48 hours prior to the meeting 

(excluding Saturdays, Sundays and Holidays) 

  

  
Committee/Board/s Parks and Recreation Commission 

  
Day, Date, and Time Thursday, June 10, 2021 at 4:00 PM 
  
Location / Address    REMOTE PARTICIPATION VIA ZOOM Pursuant to Governor Baker’s 

March 12, 2020 Order Regarding Open Meeting Law (Attached); the meeting 
will be aired at a later time on the Town’s Government TV YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-sgxA1fdoxteLNzRAUHIxA 

  
Signature of Chair or 
Authorized Person  

Thomas Desmond, Chair 

WARNING: IF THERE IS NO QUORUM OF MEMBERS PRESENT, OR IF 
MEETING POSTING IS NOT IN COMPLIANCE WITH THE OML 
STATUTE, NO MEETING MAY BE HELD! 

AGENDA 
Please list below the topics the chair reasonably anticipates will be discussed at the meeting 

 
 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83064369049?pwd=ZFJ0ZTNqNWVpRHFGWVRyRnpWdDJQQT09 

 
 

Meeting ID: 830 6436 9049 
Passcode: 898070 

 
Call to Order 

 
Approval of Agenda for June 10, 2021 

 
This meeting is being audio and video recorded 

Approval of Minutes from April 8, 2021 
Announcements- Return to in-person meetings 

Amendment to Meeting Schedule- December 12th to December 9th 
 

Department of Public Works Director Rob McNeil- Review HDC Approved Demolition Applications 
for Tom Nevers Storage/Out Building and Outdoor Rink 

 
Introduce Dominican Softball League General Manager Nicole Tejada 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-sgxA1fdoxteLNzRAUHIxA
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/83064369049?pwd=ZFJ0ZTNqNWVpRHFGWVRyRnpWdDJQQT09
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Events Coordinator Marina Dzvonik Requesting Permission of Use for Children’s Beach 

A. Nantucket Comedy Festival Kids Show - July 17, 2021 
B. White Heron Theatre – August 5 & 6, 2021  

 
Nantucket Community School Summer Programming- Blair Jennelle 

 
Security and Maintenance 

 
Public Comment 

 
Adjournment 
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June 2nd, 2021 

 

Dear the Parks and Recreation Commission:  

 

I am writing to request use of the Children’s Beach Bandstand on the late afternoons of August 5th and 

6th in order to stage White Heron student company performances of the musical “Carrie.”   

 

This is a 2-hour musical, performed by a pre-professional troupe of student actors -- both year-round and 

summer residents -- combined with professional adult actors.  They will be rehearsing the entire month of 

July, so this will be a very polished show.   

 

We are hoping for two performances, on Thursday August 5th and Friday August 6th.  But we are actually 

quite flexible on dates between August 2nd – August 16th, if those dates above are already booked.   If the 

weather is horrible, we would cancel the performance for that day. 

 

There is a very minimal set, and we will bring our own lights and microphones.  That is the only 

equipment needed.   

 

We are interested in Children’s Beach for a few reasons.  First, this is a very important socially-conscious 

show containing themes of bullying and self-acceptance that are critical for adolescents and young adults 

to see and explore – especially with all the mental health struggles post-COVID.  We are hoping to get a 

wider audience by performing at Children’s Beach.  Second, we love the Bandstand – it is a perfect venue 

for this.  Third, we love the in-town, accessible location. 

 

This show would be open and free to the public.  We would likely start around 5:30pm each evening, and 

be finished by 7:30, certainly before dusk.  There are about 15-20 performers, and we are hoping for an 

audience of ~75 people each evening, bringing their own blankets or beach chairs.  There would be no 

food or alcohol served.  We will advertise the performances on social media, in newspapers, and via 

flyers in town. 

 

The student troupe would be happy to do any set-up and clean up required, supervised by adults affiliated 

with the White Heron Theatre.   

 

We hope that seeing teenagers performing an important socially-conscious musical will inspire audience 

members to understand their own emotions better and to become more accepting of others, especially 
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those with mental health struggles.  We hope it will also inspire audience members to create meaningful 

art. 

 

Thank you very much,  

Jimmy Calitri 

Creative Director of Educational Programming, White Heron Student Company and Director for “Carrie” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




